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In 2015 we were made aware of a GP locum’s family not qualifying for death in service 

benefits and the potential financial hardship that might result from this. As such, we 

produced guidance for Sheffield GPs, which we are now updating in view of updated 

British Medical Association (BMA) guidance.  

 

In summary, if a GP works exclusively as a GP locum, they will only be covered for death 

in service benefits if they are in active pensionable employment on the day of death. The 

NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) details the provision here.  

 

We would urge all GPs, particularly GP Locums, to ensure they are aware of the rules 

around this aspect of the NHS Pension scheme.  

 

BMA guidance is available as follows: 

 

• Death in Service and your pension 

 

• An introduction to the NHS pension scheme for locum GPs 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=t&source=web&rct=j&opi=89978449&url=https://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/sites/default/files/2021-04/Family%2520benefits%2520and%2520life%2520assurance%2520factsheet-20210419-%2528V1%2529.pdf&ved=2ahUKEwjunt7-gMKGAxXnVUEAHb6jGQAQFnoECBQQAQ&usg=AOvVaw0fhjXW_NhZ8f9Qg03uQGcR
https://www.bma.org.uk/pay-and-contracts/pensions/additional-pensions-advice/death-in-service-and-your-pension
https://www.bma.org.uk/pay-and-contracts/pensions/additional-pensions-advice/an-introduction-to-the-nhs-pension-scheme-for-locum-gps

